
PARKS & RECREATION BOARD 
June 19, 2019 

 
The Parks & Recreation Board met in regular session Wednesday, June 19, 2019 at 5:15 p.m., 
at Gates Memorial Hall 825 15th Street, Nevada, Iowa.  The agenda was posted on June 14, 
2019, on the official bulletin board in compliance with the open meeting law. 
 
Glen Miller called the meeting to order at 5:15 p.m.  The following named members were 
present and absent. Present:  Karen Selby, Deb Parker, Linda Griffith, Glen Miller.   Absent:  
Mark Cahill, Justin Gross, Laura Kiesling.  Others present included:  Larry Parker, Tim 
Hansen, Rhonda Maier, and Erin Mousel.   
 
Motion by Board Member Parker, seconded by Board Member Selby, to approve the agenda.  
After due consideration and discussion, the question was put upon the motion and the roll 
being called, the following named Board Members voted.  Ayes:  Selby, Parker, Griffith, Miller.  
Nays:  none.  
 
Motion by Board Member Parker, seconded by Board Member Griffith, to approve the 
consent agenda.  After due consideration and discussion, the question was put upon the 
motion and the roll being called, the following named Board Members voted.  Ayes: Selby, 
Parker, Griffith, Miller.  Nays:  none.  
 
PUBLIC FORUM:  
  
 Nothing. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

A. Nothing. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

A. Request from Nevada Schools to Host 2019 Cross Country Meet at SCORE and 
Appropriate Follow-up. 

 
Due to all of the construction happening at Hickory Grove Park and Lake, the middle school 
and high school cross country meet, scheduled for October 1, 2019, will need to be held in an 
alternate location.  Currently, Larry Parker and Nevada School Administration is looking at 
hosting the meet at SCORE Park.  They’ve contacted the State Center Golf Course and Iowa 
State University, both of which are unavailable that day.  They must find a place to run at least 
3.1 miles and have enough parking for 10-12 teams, spectators, and buses.  The event would 
take place from roughly 3:30 – 6:30 p.m.  Following the race, Nevada Schools will have their  
staff drive the course and pick up trash and any belongings left behind.  Dustin Smith will 
contact all businesses along the route so they are aware of the event.  Additionally, Larry 
Parker will notify Rasmussen Funeral Home. 
 



Motion by Board Member Selby, seconded by Board Member Griffith, to approve the shared 
use of SCORE complex with the high school and middle school cross country meet on 
Tuesday, October 1, 2019, pending the route is agreed upon by both parties.  After due 
consideration and discussion, the question was put upon the motion and the roll being called, 
the following named Board Members voted.  Ayes:  Selby, Parker, Griffith, Miller.  Nays:  none.  
 
STAFF/BOARD REPORTS 
 
Tim Hansen reported on the following:   

• Pickleball lines/courts will hopefully be completed mid-July. 
• Nevada High School approved a girl’s tennis team.  The season will be from March 12 – 

May 30. 
• There was a request for a restroom at Krupp Park.  Don’t typically have restrooms for a 

pocket park. 
• Starting the process for indoor rec space. 
• Met with an individual who is looking to do an Eagle Scout project, involving redoing the 

flower beds at Hattery Park, Harrington Park, and Kiwanis Park.  
• There is another individual looking to maintain the flower bed at Hattery Park. 

 
Rhonda Maier reported on the following: 

Nothing. 
 

OTHER: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, motion by Board Member Parker, 
seconded by Board Member Selby to adjourn. The roll being called, the following named Board 
Members voted. Ayes:  Selby, Parker, Griffith, Miller. Nays:  none.  Whereupon the motion was 
declared and carried and at 5:58 p.m. the meeting adjourned.  
  
Attest: 
_______________________    ________________________ 
Erin Mousel, Secretary     Deb Parker 


